
Remembering One Another 

Remember in prayer this week the following shut-in 
members. Also, send them a note of encouragement 

and/or give them a call. 

John and Margaret Hook 
2 Brynhurst Circle 

Greenville, SC 29615 
288-2573 

Remember in prayer this week the following members. 

Dennis and Chris Zimmerman 

Kye Zimmerman 

Gloria Abate 

Praying For One Another 

Upcoming Events 

July 13-16 Mission Trip to Calvary Children’s Home 

July 15  Administration Committee Meeting 

July 15  Mission Speaker: Becky White 

July 16-27 Mission Trip to Cajamarca Peru 

July 18  WIC Bridal Shower 

July 19  The Lord’s Supper at the morning services 

July 20-24 Jr. High Trip to Ridge Haven 

July 22  CE Committee Meeting 

July 24  Playdate: Field Trip at Johnsons 

July 25  Calvary Presbytery at Eastside PCA 

July 26  Evangelism/Church Growth Committee 

July 28  Playdate: Otter Creek Water Park 

July 31  SPC Family Night Out-Greenville Drive 

August 2 Homemade Ice Cream Social 

August 3 Diaconate Meeting 

August 5 WIC Council 

August 5 Pastoral Care Committee Meeting 

August 7 Playdate: Legacy Park 

August 9 Missions Emphasis Sunday 

August 9 Worship & Music Committee Meeting 

August 10 Session Meeting 

August 11 WIC Circles 

August 11 Playdate: Cleveland Park 

August 12 Missions Committee Meeting 

August 12 Musical CAT Kids Program 

August 16 The Lord’s Supper at the evening service 

August 19 Administration Committee Meeting 

August 19 Musical CAT Kids Fun Night 

August 20 Parenting Seminar 

August 23 Evangelism/Church Growth Committee 

August 26 CE Committee Meeting 

August 26 Regular CAT Kids/Covenant Kids resume  
August 27 Parenting Seminar 

August 30 Rally Day 

Church Calendar 

Sunday, July 19 
  8:30 AM MORNING WORSHIP 
  9:50 AM Children’s Chapel 
10:00 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL  
    (All Adult Sunday School in sanctuary) 
11:00 AM MORNING WORSHIP 

  5:30 PM Season of Prayer in the Chapel 

  6:00 PM EVENING WORSHIP 

Monday, July 20 
  Jr. High Trip to Ridge Haven 
    (July 20-24) 

Wednesday, July 22 
  6:30 AM Men’s Bible Study 

  5:00 PM CE Committee Meeting 

  5:45 PM FAMILY NIGHT FELLOWSHIP SUPPER 

  6:30 PM Musical CAT Kids 

  6:55 PM Youth Bible Study 

  6:55 PM PRAYER MEETING FOR ALL ADULTS 
  7:25 PM College & 20’s Class 

  7:25 PM ADULT BIBLE STUDY 

  7:30 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, July 24 
11:30 AM Playdate: Field Day at the Johnsons 

12:00 PM Men’s Lunch and Bible Study 

Saturday, July 25 
  9:00 AM Calvary Presbytery @ Eastside PCA 

Psalm 34:15-17 

The eyes of the LORD are toward the righteous and His ears  
toward their cry. The face of the LORD is against those who do 

evil, to cut off the memory of them from the earth.  
When the righteous cry for help, the LORD hears  
and delivers them out of all their troubles.  (ESV) 

Scripture Reading for the Week 

World Missions Conference: September 25-27 

Missionary for the Week 

MARK YOU CALENDARS! 

PERU MISSION TRIP 
July 16-27 

Team Leader: 
Pastor Robert Spears 

Team: 
Christina Bianchi 

Tim Johnson 
Steve Moore 
John Smoker 

Ron Sporrer (& two adult children Kyle & Lauren) 
Cas Willborn (Dr. Nick Willborn’s son from PCA 

church in Oak Ridge) 



Calvary Presbytery 

The 127th Stated Meeting of Calvary Presbytery will be 
Saturday, July 25, 2015, at Eastside PCA, Greenville, be-
ginning at 9:00 am. Visitors are welcome. Please be in 
prayer for the Commissioners that will be attending 
from Second Church. 

SUMMER RUF FELLOWSHIP 
UPDATE! 

Refreshments will be served in the Church 
Fellowship Hall  

beginning at 7:30pm 

NEXT MEETING 
Tuesday, July 28 @ 7:30 pm 

Dr. Richard D. Phillips, Psalm 73 

                        Summer RUF @ Second 

Becky White, MTW Missionary to Christ’s College in 
Taiwan will be our guest speaker on Wednesday night, 
July 15th. Mark your calendars and don’t miss this time 
as Becky updates us on her work at Christ’s College. 

Christian College Fair 

Southside Christian School is excited to host the NACCAP 
Christian College Fair on Tuesday, September 22nd. This 
will be an evening for students to personally connect with 
a variety of Christian college representatives as well as 
learn detailed information on the College Financial Aid 
process. Admission is free. For complete information go to 
myblueprintstory.com.  

                 10 am on Sundays 
                      All Adults (9th grade and up)  

                    meet in the Sanctuary 

                   SUNDAY, JULY 19TH 
                     Sadness, Doubting & Questioning (Chap. 4) 

                  Mr. Jeffrey Windt teaching 

All Adult Summer Sunday School 

Missionary Speaker 

Greenville Drive Game 
Drive vs. Lexington Legends 

July 31 @ 7:00 PM 
Register online for tickets ($10.00) 

@ spcgreenville.org 

SPC Family Night Out 

Playdate-Field Day at the Johnsons 

Friday, July 24 

Field Day at the Johnsons’  
@ 11:30 am 

Everyone bring food to share. 
Rebekah Johnson 

864-430-3408 
rebekah@natejohnson.biz 

During the month of September the Child Evangelism Fellow-
ship, the ministry which leads Good News Club will once again 
be partnering with participating Chick-fil-A restaurants in the 
area for a “tea and cookies promotion” to help raise funds and 
promote the Good News Clubs. For every half-dozen cookies or 
gallon of tea purchased at Chick-fil-A, a donation will be given 
to the ministry. Please mark your calendars and participate in 
this important ministry. 

  “...we will tell the next generation the praiseworthy deeds  
   of the Lord, His power, and the wonders He has done.”   

Psalm 78:4 

Child Evangelism Fellowship 
 Showering with Love 

  

WIC 
cordially invites all ladies to a   

Bridal Shower 
for 

Elizabeth Chloe 
Saturday, July 18, 2015 
10:00 am  -  11:30 am 

Fellowship Hall 
Liz is registered at Pottery Barn and 

Bed, Bath & Beyond. 

Jr. High Ridge Haven Conference 

July 20  -  24, 2015 

Final payment of $155.00 

is due online ASAP. 

REVEREND AND MRS. MARK GRAVES 
REQUEST THE HONOR OF YOUR PRESENCE  
AT THE MARRIAGE OF THEIR DAUGHTER 

Elizabeth Chloe 
to 

Scott Christian Farley 

THE EIGHTH OF AUGUST 
TWO THOUSAND FIFTEEN 

at two o’clock in the afternoon 

SECOND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
105 RIVER STREET 

GREENVILLE, SOUTH CAROLINA 29601 

reception to follow 

1241 PENDLETON STREET 
GREENVILLE, SOUTH CAROLINA 29611 



it quickly became home for us.  God has used the ministry of 
this church in countless ways in the life of our family, not least 
of which has been a call to ministry and service right here in our 
home church!  Moreover, our spiritual lives were renovated and 
rejuvenated through the means of grace Lord’s Day after Lord’s 
Day.  What a joy it has been to not only worship here for so 
many years but then to work here as well.  We leave for States-
boro with anticipation and thankfulness for a new opportunity, 
but we leave with heavy hearts because we are leaving our 
church family that we love and cherish.  Second Church will al-
ways be home for us.  
 

Mariah and our boys will be moving in mid-August so Jonah 
can start school at Trinity Christian School.  Due to my schedule 
she is shouldering virtually all of the load regarding the work 
required and the many steps needed to be accomplished for the 
sale of our home.  I will be moving the majority of our things 
and returning to Greenville for the remainder of August to fin-
ish my duties here and continue a full time seminary load 
online.  There are several logistics we will need help with before 
I leave in September.   Robert Spears has been coordinating the 
majority of these things.  Please see me if you have any ques-
tions regarding any of this or about any needs we have.  One 
specific and time sensitive need we have is finding a home for 1 
small dog and 1 indoor cat.   
 

Please keep us in your prayers as we navigate the many changes 
in the next few weeks and months.  We are still grieving the loss 
of Mariah’s mom and the hectic pace of things has postponed 
some of that grief.   
 

I look forward to the next several weeks of ministry here at Sec-
ond Church.  Please do not hesitate to call or contact me if you 
have any questions regarding my work here among you or any 
other questions or concerns.   
 

Yours in Christ, 
Jeff Windt 
 
“We give thanks to God always for all of you, constantly mentioning 
you in our prayers, remembering before our God and Father your work 
of faith and labor of love and steadfastness of hope in our Lord Jesus 
Christ.”  1 Thess. 1:2-3. 

CHURCH INFORMATION 

The West End Herald Editor:  RE Melton L. Duncan, Sr. 

Telephone:    864.232.7621 
Website:  spcgreenville.org  

Social Media   

facebook.com/spcgreenville            twitter.com/spcgreenville                   
Fax:    (864) 232-7622    *    Email:    info@spcgreenville.org 

Office Hours:    Monday  -  Friday  9:00 AM  -  4:00 PM 

Information Centers:    Church Services information 1  *  Directions 2 
Hospital Information 3  *  Upcoming Events 4  *  Church Directory 5  *   

Monthly Activities 6 

Church Services:    Sunday:   Sunday School  -  10:00 AM 
Morning Worship  -  8:30 and 11:00 AM  *  Evening Worship  -  6:00 PM 

Wednesday:  Supper  -  5:45 PM  *  Prayer Meeting   -  6:55 PM 
Adult Bible Study  -  7:25 PM 

This Sunday morning Second Presbyterian Church 

welcomes Rev. Jim Roberts from the Westminster 

Presbyterian Church in Clinton, SC to our pulpit.  

Rev. Roberts has served in our Presbytery for 10 years 

as a minister of the Gospel and we look forward to 

his first time bringing our congregation the Word. 

Missionary Report 

Ray and Michelle Call: Uruguay 
 

1. Pray for our health and that of our missionary teammates. 
2. Pray for a place for our church plant to begin meeting. We are 

looking either for a place to rent on Sundays or a building to 
rent full time. Our target area is called La Blanqueada. We are 
mainly looking for a meeting place in this neighborhood. 

3. Pray for our worship services. We begin this Sunday with just 
the two missionary families (but everything will be in Span-
ish). We will meet in one of our homes until we can find a 
place. 

4. Pray for evangelism. We are making friends with folks in the 
community and have been able to share who we are and what 
we are doing. Ask the Lord to open doors to share more deep-
ly the things of God. 

5. Pray for physical and spiritual protection. 
6. Thank the Lord for knitting the two missionary families to-

gether. Ask for continued fellowship, unity and growth in our 
relationships – especially for our children. 

7. Give glory to the Lord for helping us to make progress with 
the new website, narrowing down which neighborhood we 
will focus on, open doors to share Christ as well as a host of 
things the Lord has brought about to make our lives more 
settled here in a foreign place. 

8. Ask the Lord to lead us to mature Christians who would be 
interested in joining new Reformed church plant.  

9. Pray for a new Presbyterian denomination – There are 3 other 
Presbyterian churches (we will be the fourth) in the nation of 
Uruguay. One is in Rivera to the North, one is in Mercedes to 
the Northwest and one is here in Montevideo (besides us). We 
met with representatives from each of these a couple months 
ago and had an encouraging meeting. Ask the Lord to open 
doors for us all to pull together and form into a presbytery 
someday in the Lord’s timing. 

  

Rev. Ray Call 
Pastor/Church Planting 
Mission to the World (PCA & OPC) 
Montevideo, Uruguay 
callmissionaries.org 
www.mtw.org 
rcall@mtwsa.org 
714-916-5149 VoIP (U.S.# which rings in Uruguay) 

Continued on next page... 

Mark Your Calendars 

PARENTING SEMINAR 

August 20 and 27 

Dr. Richard D. Phillips 

Welcome to Our Pulpit 

http://callmissionaries.org/
http://www.mtw.org/
mailto:rcall@mtwsa.org
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Letter from Mr. Jeffrey Windt 

Ministerial Intern at Second 
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Earlier this spring Rev. Roland Barnes of Trinity PCA in States-
boro, Georgia contacted me regarding my interest in a full time 
ministry position at Trinity.  Dr. Phillips, Seth Starkey and oth-
ers had recommended me to him for the position.  This came as 
a surprise to me as I have not actively looked for a position and 
was unaware that I had been referred (also given the fact that I 
was still a year away from graduation.)  Rev. Barnes asked me 
to send him a statement of my views and my philosophy of 
youth ministry, and after several weeks asked me to come 
down to interview with the session.   
 
I have accepted the position at Trinity PCA of Director of Youth 
Ministries beginning September 1, 2015.  Lord willing I will 
graduate in May 2016 from RTS Charlotte and will seek ordina-
tion in Savannah River Presbytery at that time.  Lord willing I 
will then pursue a call as Associate Minister at Trinity in July 
2016.  The Lord has provided an ideal rental house at an afford-
able price for our first several months in Statesboro.   
 
As of the end of August I will have had the great privilege of 
serving as ministerial intern at SPC for one year.   I want to ex-
press my immense gratitude to the session of SPC for this tre-
mendous opportunity to serve this church.  I am so thankful for 
the opportunity to minister to the covenant young people of 
this church!   
 
It is difficult to express how much this church means to our 
family.  When we started attending Second Church 8 years ago 

Missionary Report continued... 

June Gallman: Costa Rica 

1. Pray for extra support to buy my students an eye glass 
package. I have been able to work out a plan with a com-
pany near my house that will give the  women an exam, 
eye glasses and a plastic case and small cloth for $40 per 
inmate. 

2. Pray for a 4 x 4 vehicle.  My PCA church plant is moving 
farther away and the buses are getting harder to get to.   

3. MTW has now sent a church planting team to Costa Ri-
ca.  Pray the Lord will lead me to find a good reformed 
church to begin the plants for the team! 

4. This week I led two of my students in sinners prayers (like 
Ken Stafford taught me)! Pray for their growth. 

5.  I thank God for you all.   
 
Dale and Susan Ellison: Peru 

We are busy now with teams coming for the summer, helping 
us in our work, and would appreciate prayers for our new 
school to finalize our registration process with the state enti-
ties, for the Lord to bless our teachers, and for many parents 
and students to come to the knowledge of the Lord! 
 
Bill and Susan Carr: Minnesota 

1. We are thankful for the recent students who completed 
their programs and graduated in May.  Please continue to 
pray for them as they map out their futures as leaders in 
the N.A. communities. 

2. We are thankful for the birth of our first grandchild born in 
May.  Please pray for our son in law, daughter, and baby 
as they serve overseas. 

3. Please pray for wisdom as new students are usually re-
cruited in the summer.  We hope that the Lord will send 
teachable hearts and a desire to grow in the Lord. 

4. Please pray for those students who did not complete the 
programs and graduate.   

5. Please pray for the possibility of other training centers be-
ing established in the U.S.   

6. Please pray for Bill as he is making revisions to the curricu-
lum and setting up the schedules for teachers, etc. for this 
upcoming academic year.   

7. Please pray for us as we will be taking time this fall and 
winter to visit supporting churches and raise more sup-
port.   


